Richard Brinklow

Dundee City Council

McManus Galleries

Albert Square

Dundee

DD1 4DY

13th November 2003

Dear Mr Brinklow

Trades Hall Foundation Plaques

On behalf of The Nine Incorporated Trades of Dundee I would again thank you for letting us have the two foundation plaques and copper box from our Trades Hall for display to the General Fund Court of the Trades at The Bridie Supper earlier this month.

As you will know these Trades Artefacts are among a number of items, such as the Turret Clock from St. Andrew’s Church and the King Crispin Procession from the Cordiners Room, the Trades Hall Bell and the Stone Carving from above the Trades Hall Portico which the Trades gave to the Museum for safekeeping over the years when they did not have anywhere of their own suitable for displaying them.

It is a matter of regret that the Foundation Plaques have never been put on public display since we gave them to you.

Some three years ago the Trades helped the Kirk Session of St. Andrew’s Parish Church, The Trades Kirk, to build enclosed cloisters leading from the Glassite Halls to the Church. In addition we have added secure display cabinets where many items belong to the Trades are now displayed. These areas are open to the public, not only on Sundays, but also every Thursday when members of the Kirk are present to act as guides.

The Master Fund Court have asked me to write to you to ask if these items can be given to us for permanent display in this area. We would be quite happy to acknowledge with the display that these have been returned to us on loan, as we would not wish to upset the goodwill, which currently exists between us.

We trust that you will give this matter your careful consideration and we look forward to hearing from you.

Yours Sincerely

Deacon Convener of the Nine Incorporated Trades of Dundee.

